
PLEASE NOTE:  There are 3 primary lots for free parking for State employees traveling on State business 

at Bradley International Airport, labeled in yellow below.  The lots are:  Lot 3, Lot 1, and Lot B. 

• Effective July 1, 2014, State parkers can go directly to Lot 3, Lot 1, or Lot B, which are colored in 

green on the map below.   

• Also effective July 1, 2014, we are adding a fourth lot to the mix.  Lot 5B will be opened, if all 

three lots (3, 1 or B) are full or otherwise unavailable.  This area is shown in green hatch on the 

map below.  Please note that Lot 5B is a remote location and would only be open in the event 

that there were no other surface spaces available in the three designated lots (3, 1 or B).  If Lot 

5B is not yet open, and the other lots are not available, parkers will need to find an alternative 

parking location at their cost. 

• In the event that all of the designated lots are full, or otherwise unavailable, please understand 

that the free parking for State employees traveling on State business is not a right or entitlement;

rather, it is offered as a courtesy by the Connecticut Airport Authority (CAA).  If the designated 

areas are full, or otherwise unavailable, the traveler will be responsible for whatever parking fee 

he/she incurs and any reimbursement for that parking is strictly between the employee and the 

State entity on whose behalf they are traveling. 

• NEVER available for free parking program:  Lot 2, Lot 4, parking garage, off-airport parking areas. 


